
Operating Note nº 5 – 15.12.2017 (initial)
UNAVAILABILITY OF THE REGANOSA PLANT FOR 

ELECTRICAL SUPPLY MAINTENANCE

On the occasion of the execution of repair works in the electrical connection that supplies the
Mugardos regasification plant, included in the Maintenance Plan published by the GTS for 2017,
Reganosa foresees the unavailability of the emission to the transport network, tank loading and
loading and unloading ships between 07:00 hours on December 29 and 15:00 hours on January 1,
which will imply the declaration of Exceptional Operation Status of level 0 during those days.

Because of this unavailability, the area of   Galicia and Asturias will be fed from the rest of the System

through the Ruta de la Plata pipeline, the Burgos-Santander-Asturias pipeline and the Tuy
International Connection. Under normal temperature conditions, during the execution dates,
coinciding with weekend in the Christmas holiday period and in which a significant decrease in
demand is expected, the coverage of all conventional demand and part of the demand for electricity
generation in the area would be guarantied.

The GTS will take the necessary measures to guaranty the maximum coverage of the demand on the
affected area maximizing the transport from the rest of the System.

As the dates of execution of the works approach, daily detailed information will be published
regarding the forecast of demand and its coverage.

In accordance with what is indicated in the Action Plan in Case of Emergency 2017/2018, the GTS will
be in permanent coordination with REE to guarantee at all times the security of the electrical system.

In order to minimize the impact on tank loading, the GTS is in coordination with operators to manage
deviations to other regasification plants.

Linked to this maintenance there is a second phase of stop between 07:00 hours on January 5 and
15:00 hours on January 8, which is pending confirmation based on the weather forecasts of the
previous days


